
                                         
District Budget Message - Budget for Fiscal Yr23 (2022-23)                                              
To: Residents of the Towns of Jericho & Underhill   
 
We are still in this extraordinary time, and once again community parks have proved 
themselves to be critical public infrastructure, strengthening neighborhoods and building bonds 
among people from all walks of life. The mission and goal of the Jericho Underhill Park District 
(JUPD) is that of balancing public demand for recreational opportunities along with the 
conservation of unique natural features and wildlife habitat. We have been working hard to 
keep the park open safely and at the same time continue to enhance and sustain the trail 
systems, fields, pond and gathering areas.  

I am pleased to present the 2022-23 JUPD Annual Budget for the fiscal year July 1, 2022 - June 
30, 2023. This budget represents JUPD’s comprehensive financial plan for providing park and 
recreation services for community residents and visitors for the upcoming fiscal year.  

For the year FY23, JUPD would like to increase the funding provided by the towns by 5% or 
$2,632 for a total of $55,277. This level of funding allows us to deliver regular maintenance in 
key areas of the park, support a reserve for capital projects and maintain the contingency fund.  
 
As a result of the 2020 census, the towns have agreed to change the participation percentage 
for park support as follows: Jericho / Underhill was 60%/40%; now 62%/38%.  Jericho paying 
$34,271.90 ($11,423.97 every third) and Underhill paying $21,005.36 ($5,251.34 every quarter).    

Earlier this year we informed you that we secured Engineering Ventures (EV) to evaluate the 
covered bridge which provides the only entrance to Mills Riverside Park.  This structure has 
been leaning to the east for many years.  EV’s evaluation concluded that the covered bridge 
needs extensive repair……actually, a rebuild along with replacement of the abutments.  By the 
time this letter is presented to the Towns, the sides and top of the bridge will have been 
removed and safety railings installed.  This is the first phase of the bridge reconstruction. It 
provides a safe environment for park visitors and allows time for JUPD and EV to work together 
on a new design and substantive rebuild estimate both of which are needed inputs for the RFP 
process and understanding options for funding the project. As the project develops, we will 
share information with the towns.     

Please contact me with any questions. 
 
Donna Pratt, JUPD – Treasurer 
(802) 922-6881 
Jupdt2020@gmail.com  

 



                                         
Income Statement 

				

Notes:	
• Town	Participation	-	Increase	5%;	%	split	change	with	2020	census:	(62/38)	
• Contracted	expenses	–	flat	(green)	
• Annual	Maintenance	provided	for	(orange)	
• Reserve	Funds	(gold)	–	Support	general	&	capital	project	funds	and	expenses	

	



                                         
Capital Project Summary 

	

	
	
	

Reserve Accounts 

	
Note: Board will vote on moving funds from general fund to specific project funds at year 
end. 


